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Roadrunner Harley-Davidson 

1402 N. 159th Ave. 

Goodyear, AZ 85395 

 

DISCLAIMER: The Harley-
Davidson Motor Co., Roadrunner 
Harley-Davidson, and Roadrun-
ner H.O.G. Chapter 5112 make 
no claims as to the accuracy of 
the material within this newsletter. 

This newsletter is designed to 
help keep our members informed 
and in touch with what our chap-
ter is doing. Please refer to and 
use Teamup on a regular basis to 
follow what is coming up.  

The Calendar in this newsletter is 
only accurate at the time of print-
ing.  

We invite our members to send 
any ideas or places of interest for 
our Road Captains to include in 
the Ride Calendar. 

Please send all correspondence 
to; 

 

___________________________ 

 

___________________________ 

 

July 1, 2024 rev. 9 
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The Life of Ed Baldwin - from Ed’s Kids 
 
Ed Baldwin, you know as a Harley-Davidson enthusiast who loved being a member 
of your club and all the wind therapy that comes with it. He always spoke of you 
fondly.  
As his grown children were so very far away in other cities and states it was reas-
suring to know that he had a second family who he had for friendship, loyalty, sup-
port, and encouragement. He always spoke of the adventures and kinship he 
shared with you all. 
As it turns out, you met him in the final chapter of his life. However, his earlier chap-
ters were equally rich and fulfilling. Our dad loved boating life. As kids we spent our 
summer weekends on the lake. He taught us to water ski at young ages and the 
important life lesson of overcoming fear and finding courage to try something new. 
We spent several vacations floating on Lake Cumberland, KY while living on a rent-
al houseboat and exploring with our ski boat during the day. 
Many times, while on the boat our dad would put on Bob Marley and other diverse 
music. This led his second son and daughter to have a lifelong love of live music 
and concert going. Sometimes life becomes hard for us all.  
 
When we lost in a sporting event, had a difficult patch in our lives or came up short 
on a job promotion we really wanted, our dad was there to lift us up and encourage 
us to keep fighting. He was our greatest cheerleader and confidant. The success 
we ultimately had in sports, our careers and being well rounded adults and parents 
came from his so many 
words of wisdom. 
 
We looked up to our father and learned to emulate his desire to never stop learn-
ing. Our dad studied industrial engineering at college, was an avid reader and ex-
tremely knowledgeable in a vast array of areas. Through his example we too saw 
the value of learning and obtained three bachelor #39 degrees, two MBAs and flu-
ency in Spanish between the three of us to take with us into very fulfilling careers. 
Any success we’ve had couldn’t have been done without his example and encour-
agement. 
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Fellow RoadRunners A note from your Hog Chapter Manager. 
 
I just would like to introduce myself. My name is Ron Long, the new Roadrunner Harley-Davidson Hog Chapter 
Manager. 
I could not be more excited about riding with you all and continuing to build an already awesome Hog chap-
ter. Management at Roadrunner Harley-Davidson has put together an awesome team of members and Offic-
ers to plan out future rides and events for this Chapter. We are currently setting up ride planning meetings, 
lots of cool experiences and planning new events.  
Please stay tuned to our TEAM Up calendar for all new rides & events. You will see a few new features on the 
calendar as you can sign up for the ride right there on the event. You can also leave notes for any questions or 
comments. You will also find a new Roadrunner Hog Chapter web site at www.rr-hog.com ,please swing on by 
and take a look. You will find photos, forms information, ride schedules and much much more.  
We are looking forward to participating in the Ride 365 Mileage challenge from Hog National. If you have not 
already, turn in a Hog Mileage Recognition Form at the dealership. You will find these forms in the Hog 
Lounge, or our website; any HD employee can come out and verify your odometer. You will have the oppor-
tunity to win a bunch of cool stuff from HOG just for riding your bike. It is that easy!  
Okay my Fellow Hogsters! That is all I have for now, it is getting hot out there, stay cool, drink lots of wa-
ter, ride safe and see you on the next ride.  
 
Ronald R Long 
Roadrunner Harley-Davidson 
Hog Chapter 5112 Manager 
602-703-1050 
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NewsLetter for RoadRunner  
 

Arizonians! We are sun worshipers ~ but, remember your Hydration vest and lots of water 
before heading out on one of our great Rides. 
Check out riding accessories available at our Dealership to assist in making us comfortable while we ride.  
 
Let’s not hibernate through the Summer. There will be many cool activities to enjoy with our Chapter to keep us mingling with the 
Hog Family. Some ideas coming soon….  
early morning breakfast rides, movie time, Taco Tuesday, Date Night and ice cream - Night Riding  
 
Let’s continue to ride and have fun! 
I encourage you to view the riding calendar and plan for some 2024 H.O.G. Rallies, AZ Map Challenges, Dealership Events and 
weekend Overnighters 
 
Our 2024 Officers are committed to creating a full calendar filled with new locations, traditional locations & events, a variety of 
Overnight rides and rides with an Activity twist mixed with our passion of riding motorcycles. 
 
My goal is to keep evolving our Chapter by ways to improve our communication skills, have rides that accommodate all seasons 
and assist in organizing HOG challenges. Motivating our Membership to participate and ride to have fun is a personal challenge. I 
want to meet, greet and ride by creating an inviting, welcoming and fun Chapter in our State! 
 
When you sign with us, you’ll be welcomed with Hugs (standard Biker welcome), a folder of different communication avenues. 
Welcome letter/the 365 program/Teamup calendar signup/hard copy calendar/RoadRunner Hog Facebook page/Quarterly News-
letter and weekly blast ride info to your email. 
FYI: Chapter info & Safety literature is available in the Hog Lounge at the Dealership. 
or contact Phil (Editor), or myself (Kerrie) if help is needed to get You riding your motorcycle with your Hog friends.  
 
An additional treat ~ sign-up on-line at H-D.com and become a member to participate 
In 2024 HOG Challenges to receive points, awards and cash for your miles. 
 
Your HD National membership account provides Nationwide HOG ride info, Touring Rallies, Regional Rallies, HOG check-in Loca-
tions and Ride 365 - 10 for 24. 
Participants can earn digital badges, Poker chips, Challenge coins – are some of the items that  
can be achieved. The best of all - You’ll meet the best people while enjoying the best route, 
Creating life-long friends with memories and racking up those 365 miles for RoadRunner Dealership as your primary Chapter. 
 
So, show tribute to the previous Officers that worked hard to make my job easy and please welcome the incoming Officers by con-
tinuing to make our Chapter one of the best Chapters in Arizona!  
 
Along with our supporting Dealership, I’d Thank you for your Membership, 365 miles 
And friendship. I am looking forward to a great year and the camaraderie with our Dealership, Chapter Members and our other 
Hog Chapters by experiencing new locations and creating new events.  
 
Let’s have a safe and Hydrated Summer! 
Kerrie 
Director 
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Hello HOG members: 

 I would like to interduce myself, I am Win Hillebert, a naƟve Arizonian from Holbrook Az. I reƟred from the 
Holbrook Police as a Lt., that was my first career. My second career was a Supernatant for two piledriving 
companies in California.  

In 2017 I moved back to Arizona as a full-Ɵme reƟree, enough about me I am looking forward to serve you 
all as your Asst. Director.  

In the future I look forward to having some different challenges for everyone and lots of great rides. The 
whole objecƟve is to RIDE AND HAVE FUN so I look forward to meeƟng each and every one of you. Stay safe 
and keep Hydrated in these hot temps.  

Win Hillebert 

Asst. Director 
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                                                               Julie SoŌley Bio 

 

        I’ve been a professional in the fitness industry for over 45 years. Even though I’m semi-reƟred I am sƟll 
a Medical Massage Therapist and Teach Reformer Classes for Club Pilates when I am not riding with our 
HOG Clubs. I’ve been riding a tri glide for 8 years and currently have a sparkly red 2012 and my newest baby 
is a 2024 Alpine green and black beauty.  I love being part of the Harley Davidson world, previously I’ve 
been an AcƟviƟes Officer and now your Secretary.  We split our Ɵme between Goodyear and PrescoƩ Valley 
so I have an amazing opportunity to ride all over our wonderful State.  In Goodyear I live 5 minutes from 
Roadrunner so you will probably be seeing me at the dealership a lot volunteering to promote our Chapter. 

 

 Julie (Juls) S. 

  

 Secretary 



 

 8 

My name is Maryann Karides and I look forward to serving the chapter as your Treasurer.    

I have been a HOG Chapter member for several years and served as Secretary, AcƟviƟes and Membership 
officer in a couple different Chapters.  We moved to Arizona in November of 2020 from California, and I re-
Ɵred in December 2020 aŌer working for over 35 years with Valpak Direct MarkeƟng.  My first Harley was a 
2002 Deuce, I’ve also owned 2 different Street Glides and a Heritage.  My current ride is a 2024 Road King 
Special.  I grew up riding (remember the 50 cc Honda’s  ), they were great for popping wheelies on the 
driveway and making a peace sign track in the empty lot next to our house.  During my high school years, I 
owned a Suzuki and rode it to school when we didn’t have snow on the ground in Michigan.  YES, I love to 
Ride!  
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We are at 121 members and looking for more. Any Harley owners asking about our Chapter, give them 
our website url. 

rr-hog.com 

There are Membership Packages in the Lobby. 
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NewsLetter July 2024 
 
“Anyone can be a Road Captain”  
I have heard that said numerous times.  
I don’t buy it. 
 
First off, the obvious fact is that many Riders have no interest in the obligations 
and responsibility of being a Road Captain.  
 
As a Lead you must watch for the Riders behind you and set the appropriate pace.  
You need to keep evaluating the Road conditions and hazards for the riders behind you. 
You must consider when to stop for breaks, keeping in mind that others may need to stop 
more often than you. 
Sometimes, you might even have to consider alternate routes on the fly due to construction 
of traffic. 
 
Our Road Captains look at maps,  GPS and pre-ride routes. That way our Riders can just 
follow the Rider in front of you and be confident of a fun and safe journey. 
 
Our Road Captains are well-organized, disciplined special individuals that  
Are committed towards safety and the welfare of all individuals within our group. 
 
From the Lead, Shotgun and the Sweeps in the back ~ We have your back! 
 
If interested in becoming a Road Captain Candidate 
Contact: Kevin Navin - Kevinkerrie2016@gmail.com 

               Or 
               Lou Karides - Lkarides@gmail.com  
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It is a pleasure to be your “Co”-Head Road Captain.  Let me introduce myself so you will get to know a liƩle 
about me.  I have been part of a HOG Chapter since 2014 and a Life Member since 2006.  It has been my 
privilege to hold different posiƟons as Director, Assistant Director, Road Captain, and now Co - Head Road 
Captain. 
 
My first Harley Davidson was a 2006 SoŌail and then moved to the Touring models and quite parƟal to Road 
Glides.  Currently my ride is a 2022 RGS.  Like you I purchased a Harley to ride and not just look at it in the 
garage. 
 
When I first joined a HOG Chapter I remember someone saying that you get out of a chapter what you put 
in. With that, I jumped in full stride and got involved with chapter events and really enjoyed geƫng to know 
most of our members.  Many of them to this day are some of my best friends.  Since moving to Arizona, I 
have met many more people and made new friends here. 
 
As your HRC it is my/our responsibility to provide our members with fun rides and to get all of us to our des-
ƟnaƟon in a safe manner. I look forward to learning more about all of you as well as riding with you. 
 
So, with that said, Let’s Ride and Have Fun! 
   
Lou Karides  
Co-Head Road Captain 
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I am Jim Phalin the Safety Officer for Road Runner HOG Chapter 5112. This is my second year as Safety 
Officer and knock on wood we’ve had zero riding incidences to date and hope not to ever.  

I am one of the many charter members of this chapter since June 2020 and qualified Road Captain since 
December of 2022. I currently ride two bikes. One is a 2002 Road King Classic when I feel like going old 
school and a 2023 Road Guide Limited CVO when I group ride with all the bells and whistles. I’ve been rid-
ing motorcycles since I was a teenager. 

I have been married to my best friend Terri for 38 years now who is also your LOH officer. We raised 4 kids 
together and currently have 6 grandkids that we adore. I am fully reƟred since May 2020 aŌer enjoying 
two wonderful careers. I am a navy veteran where I was a Navy Deepsea Diver transiƟoning out aŌer 28 
years of service as a Master Chief, Master Diver. My second career of 16 years was with a military equip-
ment distributor called ADS. I worked as the west coast sales account manager for all west coast Navy 
Seals, Explosive Ordnance Disposal and Navy Diving commands.  

Even though reƟred I volunteer as the ExecuƟve Director of the Navy Divers AssociaƟon. I manage a 10K 
per year college scholarship program, pull off a Navy Divers Reunion every two years and manage a $8000 
navy diving merchandise inventory used for scholarship fundraising. I also manage a webpage and two 
NDA Facebook pages.  

When not doing NDA work, I keep acƟve playing pickleball a couple hours 3 Ɵmes a week and ride my mo-
torcycle whenever I can. We have a 40-foot class A diesel pusher that we get out as much as we can during 
the winter and take off during most of the summer months visiƟng family, friends, and NaƟonal Parks.  

That’s my story and I’m sƟcking to it. 

Jim P. 

Safety Officer 
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Activities Director 

 
 
 
Well, summer has finally arrived with the triple digits and just think we are halfway through the year.  
Time flies when you are having fun. Lots of great rides coming up and dealership events as well.  Come join 
us enjoy the ride & make new friends. Taco Tuesdays are for us to get together for camaraderie and good 
times. Who says you can't have fun in the summer time?  
Get ready the party is just getting started.  
        

 

Gab B. 

AcƟviƟes 
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My name is Terri Phalin, I am your Ladies of Harley Officer 

AŌer 30 yrs of Banking then 7 yrs of Senior Care, along with raising four kids and one of our grandsons, my hus-
band and decided to reƟre. In May 2020 we moved from San Diego, CA to Surprise, AZ. We love to travel in our 
RV mostly summers, usually towing our bike and car. We visit family who are all spread out and our friends along 
the way. We enjoy visiƟng NaƟonal Parks, hiking and exploring and we are always looking for a beauƟful riding 
experience. Our new friends in Arizona introduced us to Roadrunner. We became Roadrunner Harley Charter 
members during its first year of opening. In October 2023, made the bold decision to go from passenger to rid-
er. I took a 3 Wheel Riding Course at Team AZ. In January 2024, found the perfect 2019 Freewheeler Trike and 
began pracƟcing and learning the skills necessary to become a safe new rider. I ride 

 

loving every ride and loving the Ɵme spent with friends and new friends that I have made along the way. As your 
LOH Officer I hope to inspire other women to ride, either as a passenger or on their own. 

Life is good! 

 

Terri P. 

L.O.H. 
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Photographer 
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From Behind the Typewriter: 

For those that do not know me, I have been a member of our RoadRunner Chapter for over 2 years. I ride a 
2020 Ultra and a 2023 Heritage Anniversary.  

I was asked to put together a quarterly newsleƩer, which will come out July 1st and a website. The website is 
up and running and in need of photos, arƟcles, and ideas. The url is rr-hog.com, check it out. Our website has 
a forms secƟon with downloadable and printable pdfs.  

We have had some changes and I am looking forward to some fresh ideas as well as some suggesƟons from 
old. It looks like our ride calendar will have a lot more rides this summer. I am looking forward to the early 
breakfast rides. 

The NewsleƩer is new to our Chapter and is done quarterly. Any suggesƟons, photos or arƟcles are wel-
come. Contact me at 

   editorrrhog@gmail.com 

Phil H. 

Editor 
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2024 ROADRUNNER HOG CHAPTER #5112 RIDE SCHEDULE                              
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L-E-T-T-E-R RIDE 

 
This year’s challenge:  

Spell Roadrunner HOG using only the below listed communities. 
Find a sign for that community to take your photo with. 
Bike and you should be in the photo. You can do a closeup of you and then a photo from a 

distance with the bike if you can’t get the bike in the close-up photo. 
Must be on a Harley for the photo. If with a group only one bike is needed. 
You can take a photo as a group but must list all names when submitting. 
Entries must be submitted by midnight November 30, 2024. 
Entries to be sent via text to 925-786-1819 or email to Navinkerrie@gmail.com 
I have added the locations for the photos and there should be no problem getting them. 

However, do not block the fire stations. Also, we will make the final decision on all pho-
tos submitted. 

Remember this is a friendly challenge. Just get out and explore and enjoy the journey.  
 
R = Rio Verde (Rio Verde Fire District 25608 Forest Rd., Rio Verde AZ 

O = Oak Creek Canyon Vista (Hwy 89A just north of Mile Post 390) 

A = Ash Fork (USPO 435 Park Ave, Ash Fork AZ 

D = Duncan (USPO 209 Main St., Duncan AZ 

R = Rio Rico (USPO 1163 W. Frontage Rd, Rio Rico AZ 

U = Utting (Bouse Booster Club RR Mural 27747 FrameAve., Bouse) 

N = Naco (USPO 3833 S. Giesler Ave, Naco AZ 

N = Nogales (USPO 300 N Morley Ave, Nogales Az 

E = Eloy (USPO 620 N. Main St., Eloy AZ 

R = Rye (Patriot Boat and RV Storage sign) 
 
H = Holbrook 811 W. Hopi Dr, Holbrook AZ (Wigwam Motel) 

O = Overgaard 1839 AZ-260 Heber-Overgaard (Phone booth from Fire in the Sky) 

G = 339 S. Broad St., Globe (Public Library or the Teepee next door) 
 
Thank you Bryan & Mone’ for your help with continuing the Challenge  

for RR-Members.  


